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December 2012 Newsletter  

 
Your Committee 

 

Chairman Jack Clough Tel / Fax: 031-701 3849 Cell: 082 4455301 jack@testcor.co.za  

Treasurer Lynette Clough Tel / Fax: 031-701 3849 Cell: 082 3369 571 lyne@testcor.co.za  

Events coordinator Vacant    

Technical advisor Jack Clough Tel / Fax: 031-701 3849 Cell: 082 4455301 jack@testcor.co.za  

Secretary Vacant    

Editor Vacant    

Patron Peter Fielding Tel 039-976 1995 Fax: 086 5112 871 jagmg@telkomsa.net  

 
From the chairmanôs/editors desk. 
 
Chairmanôs chatter. 
 
Over the years our clubs numbers have dropped and with it the participation and enthusiasm of its members. At 
the last AGM in June we considered disbanding the club but it was unanimously decided that we should continue 
at least for one more year and then re-assess. I now look back over the past six months and I see promise. We 
have in place a magnificent website www.jdcn.co.za Thanks Theo and also this in no small measure due to the 
dedication and competence of our webmaster John Austin-Williams to whom we are truly thankful. There was also 
great response from our members; just look at the contributions made under ñOur carsò as an example. Some 
other initiatives were also taken, for example, we made name tags for all the members and Rene Missen very 
kindly had made, and donated, exquisite shirts for our members. 
 
We have been on runs with our midlands friends and celebrated our Twenty-year anniversary lunch in style at 
Keith de Klerkôs Car barn. What a great venue and again shared with our midlands friends. We had special caps 
made for this occasion. 
 
The run to the Victoria club for lunch earlier in the year was arranged by Nigel and was a combined effort with the 
local Bentley and Rolls Royce enthusiasts. This was a great success and set the tone for similar combined events 
in the future. The same approach was applied for the Christmas lunch .again arranged by Nigel, who did an 
excellent job for us on behalf of the Bentley, Rolls and Jaguar fraternity. We are very grateful to Nigel for his 
efforts and hope that there will be other opportunities in future. 
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The Mica event. 
 
This was also a great success! When did you last see such a spread of seventeen classic Jaguars. We need to 
look for similar opportunities in the future. The event is reported in detail (with some stunning photographs) and 
can be found in our web under Events /past event. We also had some support from our Pietermaritzburg friends 
and their presence was certainly appreciated. A great time was had by all! 
 
And the joint venture with the Bentley club at the Durban Country club was a great finale. We hope to put together 
a short write up on this event soon.  
 
Yes we have had some super events this year and joining forces with the Bentley club and Pietermaritzburg lads 
seems the way to go. There is no need to dwindle on that just look at the write ups under past events in the web 
site! 
 
We have no events planned for the early part of the year and would greatly appreciate some ideas. We have 
heard rumour of a visit to the Steinbank castle and lunch (or breakfast) runs to the Valley of a Thousand Hills or 
Midland meander. I would greatly appreciate if one of our members could take the initiative and firm up some 
events.  
 
I understand that there are some folks interested in the Goodwood revival event next year. Speaking from 
experience I can assure you this is an event of a Lifetime. Sure, it is expensive because of the air fares and 
accommodation, but if you can afford it you will never regret it! Some 2000 classics in the car park. Please contact 
me if you need any details as it sells out! 
 
Some folks are also thinking of attending the George car show and then Knysna speed week later. The Cape club 
is organising the Jaguar jamboree for September. Some great events in the pipeline and there must be 
opportunities for a bunch of our members to attend in a same way we did for the Queenstown run last year to 
celebrate the 50

th
 anniversary of the E Type? Please contact me if you are interested? 

 
A single club logo was unfortunately, not resolved. We have a growler and this was the preferred option by only 
by a margin of one! Vincent had some other logos developed by a graphic artist which Doug kindly agreed to 
sponsor. A short list of growler and leaper logos was sent out for our members to consider. Sadly, the response 
was very poor. Vincent took the initiative and did some canvassing during the MICA event and we decided the 
club should have both: an example a Leaper and a Growler. 
 
Theo and I visited the Dealer principle at Umhlanga Jaguar to gauge their interest in participating in some of our 
club events. Their response was very positive. They agreed to join us at our Christmas lunch sending seven 
couples. We also used the opportunity to touch on the subject of our logo. It seems that we could actually violate 
patent rights by using a leaper and /or growler in our logo. The DP agreed to take this up with Jaguar on our 
behalf. Our club logos, Leaper and Growler, have been sent to Jaguar SA and UK for approval. We certainly do 
not want to run foul of Jaguar in this regard! We are waiting for a response.  
 
Here they are: 
 

 

 

 
This month we have two new members, Chris Swale and Mervyn Payne. Welcome guys, we are so pleased to 
have you with us.  
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And what of the future of our club? 
 
As I mentioned previously I will be standing down as chairman next year. This year the administration of the club 
has been a tall order. I have, with a great deal of help from Theo, Jill and Lyne tried to cover all portfolios. I have 
done this in addition to running a business, acting as an advice consultant and facing some rather difficult 
personal issues. We need to find a new chairman next year and the other office bearers to support him. If that 
cannot be resolved then I believe the club will not be able to continue. Please give this matter some serious 
consideration. In the light of the progress we have made this year it will be very sad indeed if the club folds! 
 
In conclusion may I take this opportunity to wish all a very happy Christmas, a prosperous and above all healthy 
2013. 
 

Forthcoming Events 
 
We donôt have any events planned for the next month or so. Please let us have your ideas urgently! 

 
Technical. 
 
A very interesting Motor road test from 1963 (Submitted by Peter Culling) 
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